[image: image2.png]EEMPOWERMENT ZONE
ENTERPRISE ZONE





[image: image2.png]
MEETING MINUTES
Empowerment/Enterprise Zone Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, July 21, 2010
Page 2 of 3

Board Members Present: Chair, Philip Elson, William Cesery, Riyan Jackson, Christina Salvatore, and Carol Hladki 
Board Members Absent: Broderick Green, Kevin Gay, Elizabeth Means, Dolly Sedwick, Kimberly Scott, Cheryl Taylor, and Paul Tutwiler
JEDC Staff Members Present: Joe Whitaker and Karen Underwood

I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Elson called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.  
II. ACTION ITEMS

Approval of the January 20, 2010 and April 21, 2010 Meeting Minutes. 


The January 20, 2010 and April 21, 2010 meeting minutes were approved unanimously. 
III. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS
Comparison of EZ Activity for 2nd Quarter FY 09-10 (January-March 2010) versus FY 08-09 (January – March 2009) reporting period

Mr. Whitaker presented the Enterprise Zone Development Agency Second Quarter Report Summary.  During this reporting period, the investment was greater than the second quarter from the previous year.  The tax credits were reduced due to the Machinery Equipment Tax Credits and Urban Job Tax Credits.  There was a decrease in the number of jobs created but job growth will be increasing by the next reporting period. 

Summary of Machinery & Equipment and Building Materials tax credit applications for FY 09-10, 2nd Quarter, (January-March 2010)
During this reporting period, the business development staff processed 63 Enterprise Zone applications.  One interesting success was the Community Contribution Tax Credit Program approved KIPP School, a new charter school on McDuff that was formerly an old dog track.  City Council designated them as a Community Contribution Tax Credit Applicant and was successful in raising $450,000 within a month to go towards the development of that program.  The Springfield Woman’s Association was approved for three programs being implemented in Springfield.  There was another organization geared toward training youths in summer work programs that was approved through City Council.  

Mr. Whitaker drafted a letter for State Representative Mia Jones and Senator Wise and would email to the members for comments or suggestions. There was no room with the legislature this year for anything that was going to reduce their revenue.  One change that was made at the state level was the modification of the Building Materials Program so that condominiums would no longer be applicable.  A lot of the private capital investment in single family dwellings happens in condominium units.  One of the things they tried to do was eliminate new construction projects but that was modified.  The recommendations were coming from the Florida Department of Revenue and they were trying to limit the program opportunities. 
William Cesery stated that one of the things he never understood about the program was his building on Third and Main streets.  The Lofts on Main Street shows their original name when it was a condominium project.  They filed condominium documents and redesigned the building to have 36 units instead of 44.  It was built with one real estate number, which entitled them to a $5,000 sales tax credit even though $1 million was spent on it.  It dawned on them later that they could get other real estate numbers because they have condominium docs.  He went back to the property appraiser’s office to apply for more real estate numbers to receive a $53,000 tax credit.  

Mr. Whitaker noted that he tried to get all of the Enterprise Zone Coordinators throughout the state involved but only two were interested in working with the legislature.  Chairman Elson suggested also working with some of the associations that are evolving like Florida League of Cities and NAIOP, to get this on their legislative agenda. 

Chairman Elson inquired about the Empowerment Zone expiration date to see if it was expiring at the end of the year.  Mr. Whitaker responded that it had not been reinstated.  We are waiting for the tax extender bill to be approved.  The Senate just approved the extension of unemployment benefits. 
Chairman Elson asked if this would be the last year of reporting performance measurements if the program expires.  Joseph Whitaker responded yes.  

IV. Old Business
None

V. New Business
None
VI. PUBLIC COMMENTS

None
VII. Adjournment 
There being no further business, Joseph Whitaker adjourned the meeting at 2 p.m.  The next JEDC Empowerment/Enterprise Zone Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 21, 2010, at 1 p.m.
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